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General Information about this Document 

What’s in this Document? 

The National Park Service (NPS) and Golden Gate Bridge Highway and Transportation District 
(GGBHTD) have prepared this Environmental Assessment/Initial Study (EA/IS) to examine the 
potential environmental impacts of the alternatives being considered for the proposed Alexander 
Avenue/Danes Drive Intersection Improvement Project (proposed project) in Golden Gate National 
Recreation Area (GGNRA) in Marin County, California. The document describes the need for the 
proposed project, alternatives, the existing environment that could be affected by the proposed project, 
the potential impacts from each of the alternatives, and measures proposed to avoid, minimize, and/or 
mitigate potential adverse effects on the environment. 

What you should do: 

Please read this EA/IS. In addition to the lead agencies offices listed above, additional copies of this 
document are available for review online at http://parkplanning.nps.gov/Alex_Danes_Improvements, 
and at San Francisco Libraries (Main, Marina, Anza, Presidio, and Sunset Branches), Belvedere-
Tiburon, Corte Madera County, Marin City, Mill Valley and Sausalito Public Libraries. For 
individuals with sensory disabilities, this document can be made available in large print or on compact 
disk. To obtain a copy in one of these alternate formats, please contact the GGNRA at 415-561-4700 or 
goga_planning@nps.gov. 

We welcome your comments. Submissions must be in writing and postmarked, or submitted online at 
http://parkplanning.nps.gov/Alex_Danes_Improvements no later than January 27, 2012. Comments 
regarding this EA/IS may be mailed to: 

Superintendent  
Golden Gate National Recreation Area 
Fort Mason, Building 201 
San Francisco, CA 94123 – 1307 
Attn: Alexander Avenue/Danes Drive EA 



What happens next? 

After comments are received from the public and reviewing agencies, NPS and GGBHTD may: (1) 
give environmental approval to the proposed project, (2) undertake additional environmental studies, or 
(3) abandon the proposed project. If the proposed project is given environmental approval and funding 
is appropriated, NPS and/or GGBHTD could design and construct all or part of the proposed project. 


